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on October 14, 2020 

 
 
The Transportation and Infrastructure Task Force met at 9:37 a.m., on September 23, 
2020. 

 
Members Present In-Person Electronic Participation 
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca, Chair  X 

Regional Councillor Gino Rosati, Vice-Chair  X 

Majid Babaei  X 

Alexander Bonadiman  X 

Jillian Britto  X 

Anthony Francescucci  X 

Fabrizio Guzzo, Operations Director, York Region 
Transit (YRT) 

 X 

Daniel Henrique  X 

Celia Lewin  X 

Lucio Polsinelli  X 

Guillermo Rybnik  X 

Doug Spooner, Director, Service Planning, Planning 
& Design, Metrolinx 

 X 

Brian Titherington, Director, Transportation & 
Infrastructure Planning, York Region 

 X 

 
Staff Present 

  

Vince Musacchio, Director of Infrastructure Planning 
& Corporate Asset Management  

 X 

Donald Eta, Director of Transportation & Fleet 
Services Management  

 X 

Selma Hubjer, Transportation Engineering Manager   X 

Margie Chung, Manager of Traffic   X 

Winnie Lai, Transportation Project 
Manager/Transportation Engineer 

 X 

Christopher Tam, Transportation Project 
Manager/Transportation Engineer 

 X 

Catherine Vettese, Communication Advisor Partner, 
Communication Engagement  

 X 

Adelina Bellisario, Council / Committee Administrator  X 



REPORT NO. 3 OF THE TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE TASK FORCE 

FOR CONSIDERATION BY COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE OF THE CITY OF 

VAUGHAN ON OCTOBER 14, 2020 

 
 
The following items were dealt with: 

1. TRANSPORTATION MASTER PLAN 

The Transportation and Infrastructure Task Force advises Council: 
 
1) That the presentation by Ms. Lauren Crawford and Ms. Keri  

Hyde, York Region Transportation Services Department and 
Communication C1, entitled, “Updating the York Region 
Transportation Master Plan”, was received. 

  

2. ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT UPDATES 

The Transportation and Infrastructure Task Force advises Council: 
 
1) That the presentation by the Transportation Engineering  

Manager and Communication C2, entitled, “Transportation 
Planning Division Environmental Assessments Update 
Infrastructure Planning and Corporate Asset Management”, 
was received. 

3. UPDATE ON SHARED MOBILITY PILOT 

The Transportation and Infrastructure Task Force advises Council: 

1) That the update by the Director of Infrastructure Planning &  
Corporate Asset Management, was received. 

  

4. NEW BUSINESS - TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE TASK 
FORCE – NEXT STEPS 

The Task Force was advised that next steps should be considered in 
order to bring forward a findings report. That a possible extension might 
be required for the Task Force. Themes for issues and solutions should be 
considered. 

The foregoing matter was brought to the attention of the Task Force by the 
Director of Infrastructure Planning & Corporate Asset Management. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 11:33 a.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

  

Councillor DeFrancesca, Chair 


